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Public Works Department 
Tom Bonigut, Public Works Director/City Engineer 
(949) 361-6187 

 
 
December 1, 2020  Sent via email to: 
  kbrotcke@octa.net 
Kurt Brotcke 
Director of Strategic Planning 
Orange County Transportation Authority 
550 S. Main Street 
Orange, CA 92863-1584 
 
RE:  Request to modify the lane configuration on Master Plan of Arterial Highways (MPAH) 
Segment – Camino De Los Mares (Camino Del Rio to eastern terminus).   
 
Dear Mr. Brotcke: 
 
On November 23, 2016 the City received interim approval to reclassify a portion of Camino De 
Los Mares (from Camino Vera Cruz to Camino Del Rio) from a secondary arterial to a divided 
collector. The City intended to extend that reclassification request to include the remaining 
portion of Camino Los Mares from Camino Del Rio to the eastern terminus at the City limit/Prima 
Deshecha landfill boundary, but inadvertently omitted that section. Traffic volumes on this 
segment of Camino De Los Mares are even less than for the segment for which reclassification 
was approved, since that roadway only serves two small residential side streets before ending at 
the City limit which is also the Prima Deshecha landfill boundary. Therefore, the City requests to 
also reclassify this segment as follows: 

• Camino De Los Mares, from Camino Del Rio to the eastern terminus 
• Reclassify from secondary arterial to divided collector 

 
As we have discussed with you and your staff, the City will soon complete a General Plan 
Amendment (planned for no later than first quarter of calendar 2021) that will incorporate these 
and several other interim approvals, so that after that time all interim approvals will be made 
permanent for update on the MPAH. Please contact me if you have any questions. 
   
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Bonigut, P.E. 
Public Works Director/City Engineer 
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C: Ziad Mazboudi, Deputy Public Works Director 
 Nestor Mangohig, Senior Traffic Engineer 
 Charlie Larwood, OCTA 
 Gregory Nord, OCTA 
 Stephanie Chhan, OCTA 


